





Blessed Fr. McGivney

770 South Porter St., Manchester, NH 03103

Our Lady of the Cedars Council 5260, Knights of Columbus

July 2023

Change of Time to 6 pm

As voted by the membership, a change in our meeting time will take effect starting with our August 9 meeting. The new meeting time is 6 pm, and will be such for the foreseeable future.

Informal Get-Together July 5

Our new grand knight, Michael Babineau called an informal meeting on July 5 at 6 p.m. to discuss fund-raising options.

The members discussed the matter at length and a report will be given at the monthly meeting.

Because of the lateness of the decision, the only way to contact as many members as possible was through email. For this reason, if you did not receive that correspondence, would you please send your current email address to pcarignan07@hotmail.com, so you can be kept up to date on the latest happenings.

George Lucas, an Active Member of Our Council, Passed Away on June 28, 2023

George B. Lucas Jr. went to his eternal rest on June 28, 2023. He is preceded in death by his

mother Gertrude M. Lucas, his father George B. Lucas, Sr. and his brother, Donald Seymour Lucas. He has left behind, his wife of 61 years, Dolores Ghezzi Lucas, his four children; Ann, Mary, Wayne and Pamela.

A memorial service will be held at Sainte Marie's Church, 378 Notre Dame Ave, Manchester, NH 03102 at a later date.

South Manchester Association

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, July 12 at 8 p.m.

On Wednesday July 12 at the 8 p.m. semi-annual meeting, two directors will be elected by the membership to replace the previous one-year directors.

Up for reelection are Paul Carignan and Roger Bouchard. Two-year directors Eugene Gagnon and John Wasceziak will automatically become one-year directors.

Any member of South Manchester Assn. may run for 1 of the 2 director positions. Keep in mind that if you belong to Council 5260, that you are automatically a member of South Manchester Assn. and eligible for office.

The four directors will then appoint a vice president, a treasurer and a secretary or you may apply for the position of either vice president, treasurer or secretary. The grand knight of 5260 is automatically the president of So. Manchester Assn. Michael Babineau is also the 2022-2023 vice president and by his election as grand knight is now the president. Therefore the vice presidency is wide open — you are invited and encouraged to apply.

The office of treasurer is now held by Paul Seguin, and the secretary one by Paul Bissonnette.

South Manchester Assn. is the owner and operator of our condo building. Any upkeep or decision thereto is its responsibility, not 5260's.



Prayer Requests

Among those needing prayers are our past grand knights, Eugene Gagnon and Richard Fudala, Past Financial Secretary Thadeus (Ted) Kielar, Ultimate Volunteer

Armand Beaudin, Gerry Smith, Tanja Peterson and recently deceased George Lucas.

Also, don't forget to pray for the unborn, and the Ukraine.

Our Lady of the Cedars Council 5260 Monthly Meeting Wednesday, July 12 at 7 pm